THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 1 March 2016

at St Margaret’s Institute, Polstead Road, Oxford

1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 50 people to the ninth Annual General Meeting. Five apologies for absence were noted. The meeting was declared quorate.

2. Minutes of the AGM held on 24 March 2015 were unanimously approved.
3. Progress Report: Alan Allport presented an illustrated summary of work done by volunteers and contractors in the previous 12 months, in accordance with the three-fold remit of the Friends. Wildlife conservation included the creation of Heron Pond, extension of the Dragonfly Pool, improvements to Tim’s Pond, and a major project to unblock the culvert under Frog Lane, de-silt the stream, and dig a third winding channel from Swan Pond into the reed bed to provide habitat for Water Voles and a haven for passing Otters. Thanks to the expert advice and decisive action of staff at the Environment Agency, the upstream source of the pollution of the stream was identified and resolved. With the help of Oxford Conservation Volunteers, we continued planting native trees and sowing wildflower seeds. Work to enhance recreation included the reconstruction of the vandalised bird-hide, the upgrading of muddy paths with 8 tons of gravel, the construction of fences to keep children from straying into water courses, and on-going work to keep paths clear of brambles and glades clear of rubbish. Educational activities included a survey of reptiles and amphibians by students from Oxford University. Sam Crofts, studying for an MSc in Conservation Ecology at Oxford Brookes, has been co-opted to serve on our committee. GCSE students from Cherwell School and a group of International Baccalaureate students from St Clare's College have done some work on the site. The advice and support of Julian Cooper (City Council Landscape and Countryside Supervisor) throughout the year is gratefully acknowledged.
4. Financial Report: Catherine Robinson presented the annual accounts. Total income in 2015 was £8,686, thanks to the contributions of our members, and in particular a very generous donation by Mary and Norman Gregory, plus grants from the Wainwright Trust, BIFFA, the University of Oxford Community Fund, the Trustees of St Margaret's Institute, the Skipton Building Society, and Councillor Wade's discretionary budget. Total expenditure was £3,919. The statement of accounts was unanimously approved.
5. Appointment of Next Year's Committee: Offers by Alan Allport, Jim Campbell, Sam Crofts, Tom Evans, Linda Losito, Dick Mayon-White, Boyd Roberts, Catherine Robinson, and Miranda Robinson were unanimously endorsed. Norman Gregory and Diane Wilson, retiring members, were thanked for their long and active service. Robert MacDougall-Davis, Nicola Devine, Richard van Gucci, and Mick Winter will continue to serve as members of the Advisory Group.
6. Future Plans: Conservation and maintenance work (with the approval of Oxford City Council, the land owner) will include seasonal scything of the meadows; more tree planting and wildflower seeding; further upgrading of the paths; and possible reconstruction of the culvert in Frog Lane. Educational activities will include a Family SpringWatch event on 24 April (and perhaps an AutumnWatch event later in the year).
After a break for refreshments, members of the committee provided a commentary on a PowerPoint presentation of Nicola Devine's photographs of Trap Grounds wildlife.
Catherine Robinson (Hon. Secretary, The Friends Of The Trap Grounds)
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